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Email:  

 

Re: FOI request IE_FOI_566 

 

Dear , 
 
I refer to your request dated 3rd April 2022 made under the Freedom of Information Act 2014, which was 
received on by my office on that date, for records held by Iarnród Éireann. 
 
Request: 
 

1. The name of the security company which monitors the Irish Rail car park at M3 parkway.  
2. The name of the security company which operates on behalf of Intel at M3 parkway.  
3. The name of the bus company, which is allowed to park its red buses, operated on behalf of Intel, with 

the consent of Irish Rail at m3 Parkway.  

The decision maker handling your request is Mr. Stephen Jones.  

  
 Response: 

I, Stephen Jones, Decision Maker have now made a final decision to Grant your request on 5th April 2022. 

Please find response document and schedule of records attached.  

 

Rights of appeal 

In the event that you are not happy with this decision you can make an appeal in relation to this matter, you can 
do so by writing to the FOI Unit, Corporate Communications, Iarnród Éireann Irish Rail, Connolly Station, Amiens 
St, Dublin 1 or by e-mail to foi@irishrail.ie.  You should make your appeal within 4 weeks (20 working days) from 
the date of this notification, where a day is defined as a working day excluding, the weekend and public holidays, 
however, the making of a late appeal may be permitted in appropriate circumstances.  
The appeal will involve a complete reconsideration of the matter by a more senior member of the staff of this 
body. 
 

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding the above, please contact the FOI Officer by email at 
foi@irishrail.ie 
 

Yours sincerely, 

PP.  

Mr. Stephen Jones, FOI Decision Maker, Iarnród Éireann 
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Response Document for IE_FOI_566 

1. The name of the security company which monitors the Irish Rail car park at M3 parkway.  
 
Answer:  
OCS security officers operate on that rail line, but they do not specifically patrol this car 
park unless a problem is raised.  OCS/Manguard are responsible for the opening and 
closing of this car park in the morning and night times. Kaiser Parking have an attendant 
in place at M3 Parkway, and this person can alert the Gardaí if and antisocial behaviour 
is encountered. 

 
2. The name of the security company which operates on behalf of Intel at M3 parkway.  

 
Answer:  
There is a lease agreement in place with Kaiser Parking for the rental of 750+ car parking 
spaces for a Major American Multinational client based in Leixlip. 

 
3. The name of the bus company, which is allowed to park its red buses, operated on 

behalf of Intel, with the consent of Irish Rail at m3 Parkway.  
 
Answer: 
This bus service is privately arranged by Kaiser Parking and IÉ are not involved in the 
procurement/sourcing of this service. 

 




